
You Are Invited! 
 

Public Meeting on State Highway 51 Alternative Routes In Wagoner 
 

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation proposes to upgrade State Highway 

51 to meet the increased traffic demands between Wagoner and Tahlequah. The 

proposed project would involve the addition of travel and turn lanes as necessary 

along the existing alignment, with bypasses around Wagoner and Hulbert being 

considered. 

Initial public/stakeholder meetings were held in Wagoner in mid-2005. As an 

outcome of those public meetings ODOT was asked to consider further bypass 

alternatives. A public meeting will be held to present and discuss these additional 

alternative bypass routes. The meeting will be conducted at 6:00 PM, Tuesday, 

October 9, 2007 at the Civic Center located at 301 South Grant in Wagoner, Oklahoma. 

A brief formal presentation will be followed by an open house with a question 

and answer session. 

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation strives to accommodate the needs 

of all citizens, including those who may be disabled. If you would like to attend this 

meeting but find it difficult because of a disability, architectural barrier, or other 

special needs, please contact Ms. Laurie Effinger at 405.521.9617 

ODOT has contracted with C. H. Guernsey & Company for this project. If you 

have any questions, please contact Mr. Ken Bryan at 405.416.8185 or via email at 

ken.bryan@chguernsey.com or ODOT’s environmental coordinator for this meeting, 

Ms. Laurie Effinger at 405.521.6917 or via email at leffinger@odot.org. 


